

ROERICH ACADEMY OF ARTS

250 WEST 57th STREET • NEW YORK CITY

• CIRCLE 5-5377

Director SUITE 532 September 26, 1938

Honorary President
Roerich Academy of Arts
Professor Nicholas de Roerich
Naggar, Kulu
Punjab, British India

Dear Professor Roerich:

It was a great joy for us to receive your kind and most encouraging letter of August 27.

To receive your spiritual guidance and wise counsel in our cultural activities is of inestimable value to us, as we firmly believe that the success of our endeavors is closely connected with those high principles of which you spoke in your letter.

It was especially gratifying to us to learn that you also thoroughly approve of lectures, excursions, recitals and all such social contacts which will aid the progress and growth of the Academy.

We are, at present, working on the inauguration of such lectures and recital series to be given under the auspices of the Academy, and your letter approving of such activity gives us added strength. We are looking joyously into the future as we feel that in unity and harmonious cooperation with each other the activities of the Academy will be recognized and supported by the cultural institutions and leaders of this country.

We shall be happy to send you periodical reports of our activities, and will look forward to your further advice and guidance.

With heartiest greetings to you and Mme. Roerich, we re-

Ethel M Buton Most cordially, Most cordially,

P. S. We have sent you, already, 300 copies of our catalogue, although we fear its shape will make it difficult to fit the Winter Quarterly of Flamma. We have also mailed you, recently, 50 sheets of our stationery and envelopes.